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R. R. RAGAN 
FROM: FA/chairman, Apollo Software Control Board 

SUBJECT: Flight Ropes for Apollo l6 and 17 

It has long been our plan to utilize the Apollo 15 computer programs 
for Apollo 16 and 17, and nothing has happened in the last year to 
even suggest that is not the right thing to do. It is now time to 
fix the manufacturing schedule for the flight ropes such that all 
Apollo ropes will have been finished by January 1, 1972. E&D has the 
responsibility for doing this along with the Apollo Spacecraft Pro¬ 
gram Office. 

The purpose of this memorandum is to state in writing with my signa¬ 
ture affixed hereto that from a software standpoint, it is the proper 
thing to do and they should have at it. Colossus and Luminary are 
perfect.* 
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